REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 6th March 2017
At Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chairman), D Rushbrook, P Bilverstone, I Case, C Ward, J Lester, and A Thompson. Parish Clerk C Dickson. County Councillor B Iles, District Councillor G Nurden and the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury.
8 members of the public were present.  Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1.03)  Apologies for Absence

Councillor K Patterson.
2.03)  Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

Cllr Lester declared an interest in item 8.
3.03)  Minutes of Previous Meeting

It was proposed by Cllr Case and seconded by Cllr Rushbrook that the minutes from 5th January 2017 be accepted as a true record.  Cllrs Hale, Bilverstone, and Ward agreed, Cllrs Thompson and Lester abstained, and the minutes were duly signed by the Chairman on behalf of the Parish Council.  
4.03)  Matters Arising

Cllr Rushbrook advised that once again no action has been taken over the 2nd Limpenhoe turning.  The Clerk reported that she had got in touch with John Cotton from Highways who is aware of the problem.  It has been assessed that new grits need to be installed to drain the water from the road but they also need to speak to the landowner.  It should take 4 weeks but if more urgent work comes in it might take 6 weeks.
Cllr Rushbrook also reported that the drain cover by the bridge on Station Road is still causing problems.  The Clerk had reported this but once again Highways said they could find no problem.  The Clerk will speak to John Cotton.
Cllr Bilverstone advised there is still a problem with water behind the piles roadside of the wall in the car park on Riverside.  There is flooding with water coming up the manhole covers.  Clerk to contact Pete Leggett at Broadland.  Cllr Bilverstone is happy to meet him on site.
Public Participation Meeting open to public at 7.40pm
Cllr Hale reported to the Council that Mike Barnes, representing the company that has bought the Sanderson site, is hoping to come to a Parish Council meeting in the near future to update the village on the proposals for its use and development.  There is nothing to report at present.

County Councillor Iles reported the Norfolk County Council budget agreement will result in a 4.8% increase to Band D properties. The debts accrued by the Adult and Child Social Services Departments have been paid off and, going forward, overspends will not be tolerated.  
There is to be another site meeting with various parties regarding the permissive path on Wednesday 15th or Thursday 16th.  He suggested that keeping up pressure on NCC and the Broads Authority will go a long way to getting the problems sorted.
There is some upcoming engineering work on the A47 Acle Straight that will pass by the branch road to Halvergate.  He posed that it might be possible to extend the work up the branch road to improve the surface quality.

Cllr Bilverstone suggested next to Road Closed signs there could be an extra sign saying exactly where the work was taking place.  Road Closed warnings were sometimes too far from the actual work meaning unnecessary diversions.
District Councillor Nurden reported Broadland District Council’s budget is for a £5 per Band D property increase - 42p per month over 12 months.  Land owners and developers in Broadland have put forward their proposals for sites in the Greater Norwich Local Plan area.  Public consultation on these will be published in October 2017.  There is one area proposed in Reedham.
The Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury reported no issues with the play equipment safety inspection for March. However the suspension bridge platform will need replacing soon. The tennis court surface is slippery with algae, which will need to be treated in April before it starts to be used.  They are still waiting on the installation of the fibre optic Broadband but should have an engineer coming on the 22nd March.
Fundraising - the February Cash Bingo jackpot was won, £280, so it now stands at £150 in 45 numbers or less for March. The film shown on March 1st was Sully and 28 people attended.  There will be a Jumble Sale on 11th March, 11 till 1pm, and on the 18th of March psychic Steve Gill will be appearing again.  Have You Got a Clue Murder Mystery will be held on the 28th April.
Public
Cllr Hale reported that Storm Doris had brought down 3 trees on the Woodland Walk.  He and Cllr Ward had cleared the path by the day after.
Cllr Bilverstone reported a low tree on Church Dam.  Cllr Lester agreed it was the landowner’s responsibility, and that he could pollard the tree while dealing with it.  Cllr Hale will pass the information on.
Closed to public at 7.55 pm
5-03)  Planning Applications
20170298 - proposed first floor extension and porch canopy at 26b The Hills, NR13 3AR.  There were no objections.

6-03)
Update by the Tree Warden and for HLF Grants
Regular meetings have resumed.  Cllr Lester attended a very good meeting with John Stokes regarding Ash dieback.  Resistant trees have a double recessive gene therefore 2 trees are needed to make a new resistant one, which is unlikely to happen naturally.  Please report any ash trees in the summer that have no leaves on their canopy to Cllr Lester.  Do not assume they have died.
Regarding the HLF, Alison Yardy from NCC is progressing with the application.

7-03)  Update for Allotments
Cllr Bilverstone gave an update.  Storm Doris blew some posts over so they will need replacing.  The Clerk confirmed there is £1,200 in the bank account so there are funds to do this.  Clerk to contact Mr R Clouting as Conrad Brister will take the water pump.  
8-03) Permissive Path 

Cllr Hale confirmed there will be a site meeting between interested parties on Wednesday or Thursday next week.  Pat Bagshaw was invited along as a representative of the village fundraising group.  A member of the public asked why local skilled labour could not be used to reinstate the fixtures but there is an obligation by NCC to ensure the work and structures are up to a certain standard due to public liability.  Everyone is working as hard as possible to reinstate the path this year.
DCllr Nurden was asked if the BDC funding would be still be available and he thought the £3k would still be open until April 2018.

9-03) Parish Councillor Vacancies
Richard Clouting resigned shortly after the January meeting and his and Mick Adam’s vacancies were advertised. There were no requests for elections so the Council is now free to co-opt 2 more Councillors.  There have been 3 applications to date and interviews will be arranged in the next couple of weeks so that new Councillors can start at the next meeting.
10-03) Swing Bridge
Cllr Lester has received an email from John Richardson reporting that he will try to get the swing bridge listed.
11-03) Woodland Walk tenders
Two tenders were received for the Woodland Walk steps repair.  The Council decided to accept the quote from Burghwood Landscapes.  Cllr Case proposed and Cllr Lester seconded.  All were in favour.
12-03) Year End Clerk Training
The Clerk asked if the Council would fund a Year End training course.  The cost would be £45, but split between her 3 parishes Reedham’s proportion would be £19.69.  The Council were in agreement.
13-03) Correspondence Received

The Clerk informed the Council of several pieces of correspondence she had received:
· Broadland District Council Overview and Scrutiny survey.  To be completed by the Clerk. CCllr Iles suggested the Council could ask that Community Grants be continued.

· An email from Ian Waters saying he had not officially been given confirmation of the termination of his contract.  The Clerk to reply with thanks for his work over the last 2 years.

· Beacons of Light celebration of the end of WW1 on the 11th November 2018.  The Council was not interested in participating.

· CGM agreement to be signed for the Woodland Walk and Churchyard grass cutting.  Cllr Lester proposed a few amendments.  Clerk to respond to CGM.
· A letter was received informing the Council that there was an unclaimed balance on the Parish Plan Grant, and that the funding had been withdrawn.
· The Campaign for Rural England asked the Council to support their campaign aimed at ensuring that no new sites are allocated for house building in revised local plans to 2036 until all existing allocations in current core strategies have been developed.  The Council agreed and the Clerk to respond.

· The Clerk drew the Council’s attention to the plans for the Easter Passion Play route through the village on the 14th April.

· An email was received informing the Council of SeaChange Arts in Great Yarmouth.
· Broadland District Council contacted the Clerk asking for a 24 hour emergency contact.  Clerk to pass on to the Village Hall.
· Cllr Lester passed on an email from Reedham Local History and Archaeology group saying their Facebook group now has 45 members and the admin has been taken over by a Reedham resident, John Richardson.

· The Clerk had received some leaflets from UK Network Powers with information on a Priority Services Register for vulnerable people.  Councillors to distribute.
14-03) Ingham Pinnock Consultants

The Clerk fed back to the Council regarding the Consultants who gave a presentation to the Council before the December meeting.  They ran an open session at the Viking Social Club in February and were very pleased at the number of residents who attended and their engagement.  They will be looking at the ideas they gathered from the session and will be holding a slightly more formal meeting in the next month or so.  
15-03) Riverside Advertising

Cllr Hale asked the Clerk to draw up invoices for those local businesses who advertise on the Riverside notice board.
16-03)  Financial Matters
It was resolved that the following monthly cheques be approved for payment:
CGM Group - grounds maintenance December


£   172.50 retrospective
Ed’s Garden Maintenance - Woodland Walk maintenance

£   179.44 retrospective
C Dickson - salary January





£   263.67 retrospective

HMR&C - PAYE January





£     65.80 retrospective

CGM Group - grounds maintenance December


£   172.50 

Ed’s Garden Maintenance - Woodland Walk maintenance

£   179.44 

ENTUA - East Norfolk Transport Users Assoc


£       5.00

C Dickson - salary February





£   210.78
HMR&C - PAYE February





£     52.80

C Dickson - expenses






£     10.16
Total   = 







£ 1,312.09
Proposed as agreed by Cllr Bilverstone and seconded by Cllr Case.  All agreed.
The Clerk presented draft figures for the earmarked reserves.  She had not been able to find a current Asset Register but will finalise the figures ready for the next meeting.
Following the resignation of Mr R Clouting it was agreed Cllr Case be added as the third cheque signatory.
13-03)   Items for the  Next Agenda

Permissive path
Public:

Cllr Rushbrook asked if there was a way of getting those who put up event posters on sign posts going out of the village to remove them.  It was suggested a reminder could be put in the Outlook.
14-03)  Time and Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 3rd April 2017 at 7.30 pm.  Cllr Hale cannot attend so the Chair will be Cllr Ward.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.46 pm.

Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….
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